Kia ora koutou katoa

Thank you for your messages of support for our BMIS teachers and teachers across the motu.

Please be reminded:

The Paid Union Meeting for NZEI Primary School Teachers is scheduled to take place this Wednesday, 31st May from 1pm. TODAY.

BMIS will follow its usual schedule from 8:30 - 1pm, Wednesday, 31st May.

HOWEVER, **BMIS** is closed **TODAY** - from 1pm Wednesday, 31st May as almost all teachers are union members attending the PUM. Keeping the school open without available staff members would pose a safety concern, therefore, it is necessary to close the school for the afternoon.

<u>Have a plan</u>: for your child to get home from school on Wednesday, 31st May when dismissed at 1pm.

BUS STUDENTS: any student needing to catch a Ritchies SCHOOL BUS at 3pm MUST be registered at the school office by 10am Wednesday, 31st May and will be supervised by skeleton staff in the Library. Please ring or email to register your child.

Should you have any questions regarding the PUM and this inconvenience please email: Iona Holst - Secretary of Education <u>iona.Holsted@education.govt.nz</u> or Jan Tinetti - Minister of Education <u>i.tinetti@ministers.govt.nz</u>

Thank you for your continued support and understanding.

Ngā mihi

Liz

Liz Wood Tumuaki Principal Tel. (09) 836-3175

Email: principal@brucemclaren.school.nz